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HORSE HAPPENINGS 

 

SAVE THE DATES!!!        

 

 

Satruday, November 7 

F CA / N ER  D ay  a t  

B lack  H or se Gar age 

 

Sunday, December 6 

9t h A n n u al  Gi f t  W r appi n g a n d P r esen t at i on  

at  Con n ect i cu t  Chi l ld r en ’s M edi ca l  Cen t er  
 

 

See event calendar  

on page 4 for details  
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Rhode Island Weekend Event 

                       

Balloons Over 
Southern New England!!! 

 

October 23rd - 25th 
 

See page 6 for information and registration form 

Advertising in our region’s 
newsletters gives you great 
exposure to our member-
ship, and our ad revenues 
support the New England 
Region’s many activities 
throughout the year.  For in-
formation and rates, please 
contact our Advertising 
Chairman, Paul Bova at 
ppbova@optonline.net . 

I NTERESTED  IN  
A DVERTISING ? 
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We’re on the Web!  
www.fca-newengland.org 

Sam Hallowell, Regional Director and Event Coordinator 
 (shallowell@vanliewtrust.com) 
David Friar, Chairman of the Regional Governing Board of 
 the FCA-NER (dlf@friar.com) 
Charlie Lenore, Treasurer (clenore@hotmail.com) 
Bob LaRosa, Secretary (rlarosa@rnlc.com) 
Peter G. Lombardo, Chief Judge (pgjl328@aol.com) 
Fiona Friar, “Horse Tales” Editor (faf@friar.com) 
Charlie Vest, Membership Chair and “Horse Happenings” 
 Editor (cvest@aol.com) 
Paul Bova, Connecticut Chapter President and Advertising 
 Chairman (ppbova@optonline.net) 
Glenn Farrell, Maine Chapter President 
 (gfarrell@yficustomhomes.com) 
Bruce Ledoux, Massachusetts Chapter President 
 (bruce.ledoux@morganstanley.com) 
Laurie Sanborn, New Hampshire Chapter President 
 (empress.hooville@gmail.com) 
John Nichols, Vermont Chapter President 
 (jcn037@adelphia.net) 
Dennis Liu, Regional Director Emeritus 
 (BigHeadDennis@gmail.com) 

FCA-NER CONTACTS   
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2009 FCA N EW  ENGLAND  R EGION  C ALENDAR  OF EVENTS  

The New England Region is one of 
the most active FCA regions in the 

country!  Take advantage of our 
wide variety of events...they’re all 
family-friendly and loads of fun! 

 

 

 

Chinetti Motors and Modena Sports Cars. Lo-
cated in a pre-war 40,000 square foot brick fac-
tory building with hardwood floors, Black Horse 
Garage's team of more than 20 master mechan-
ics, auto body specialists, metal fabricators, 
woodworkers, and collector car experts provide 
comprehensive services for vintage and late 
model Ferraris. Secure parking on the Black 
Horse Garage property for this event can accom-
modate more than 150 automobiles and there 
will be good food, music, facility tours and paint 
detailing tech sessions throughout the day. Con-
veniently located less than one mile from I-95 at 
726 Union Avenue in Bridgeport, CT. For more 
information and driving directions please go to: 
www.blackhorsegarage.com or call 203 330 
9604.   All FCA/NER members and their guests 
are welcome. So that we may have an accurate 
headcount, please RSVP to Michael Raduazzo at 
mraduazzo@gmail.com before October 
22.  Rain date: Saturday November 14, 2009.  

 

Sunday, December 6th – The 9th Annual Gift 
Wrapping & Presentation at the Con-
necticut Children’s Medical Center -  The 
FCA/NER is continuing a long-standing tradition 
of getting together to wrap gifts and deliver them 
to patients at the Medical Center. Here is YOUR 
chance to help wrap toys for sick and injured 
kids, and delight in the smiles of appreciation on 
their faces when you present them!  David Friar, 
Regional Co-Director, at dlf@friar.com or (860) 
678-1291. 

Sunday, October 18th – The Grand Prix of 
Brazil - Join us at Ferrari of New England for 
brunch and viewing of the Brazilian GP. Bruce 
Ledoux, MA Chapter President, at 
bruce.ledoux@morganstanley.com or (781) 431-
6723. 

 

Friday-Sunday, October 23rd-25th – Rhode Is-
land Weekend – It’s BBAACCKK! The Rhode 
Island Weekend is back again in Newport. The 
Gilded Age had nothing to compare with what 
Sam is cooking up this year. Trains, planes, what’s 
next? Sam Hallowell, RI Chap President at shallo-
well@vanliewtrust.com or (401) 272-2510 
ext.114. 

 

Saturday, November 7th – FCA/NER Day at 
Black Horse Garage – Black Horse Garage, a 
noted repair, restoration and service facility for 
Ferrari and other high quality automobiles, has 
cordially invited us to attend a free open house 
event on Saturday,              November 7, 2009, 
starting at 10 am.  Frank Buonanno, founder, 
owner and lead master mechanic, has cared for 
Ferraris for more than 50 years and was trained 
under Alberto Pedretti and Alfredo Caiti of Luigi 
(continued in next column)  
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W ELCOME  
N EW  M EMBERS! 

 

 
Connecticut 
David Reindel 
 
Massachusetts 
William Earon 



PAGE 10 H ORSE H APPENINGS 

October 10th - Columbus Day Italian Festival in Rochester, N.Y.  
Schedule and details to follow. 
 
 
October 17th-18th - Food, Wine, Foliage, and Ferraris'.  
Scenic weekend in Western, N.Y. Get together in Lewiston and Niagara Region of NY. For Info Contact Leon 
Bourdage (607) 937-3625 or bour1234@netzero.net. 
 
 
Oct. 18th - FCA-ESR Scenic Fall Drive & Lunch.  
For info contact Roland Veit at Roland@ParagonCoffee.com.  A flyer with more details is available at the the 
Empire State Region website (www.empirestateregion.com). 
 
 
October 31st - Fall Ride and Drive.  
Tour through Letchworth State Park Region. More details coming. For Info Contact: Bill McElveney (585) 473
-7630 or billm@mandpdesign.com.  
 
 
Dec. 6th - FCA-ESR Annual Gala Holiday Luncheon.  
Start your holiday season with great cars, great food, and most importantly, great friends. For info contact 
Roland Veit at Roland@ParagonCoffee.com. 

Upcoming 
Club Events 

Sponsored by 
Our Neighbors 
in the Empire 
State Region 

 

All FCA members 
may participate in 

club events,        
incluling events 

within and outside 
their home regions.  
We encourage you 

to  support and 
attend ESR 

Events!!!  



PAGE 11 VOLUME 3, ISSUE 5    O CTOBER 2009 

D ID  YOU  KNOW … THERE  IS A  H UDSON  V ALLEY  C HAPTER  OF 
THE  EMPIRE  STATE  R EGION ! 

Three years ago a small group of ESR/FCA members from the mid-Hudson Valley region of New 
York State came together with the vision of developing the first chapter within the ESR and the 
intent of giving members an opportunity to enjoy a range of non-racing activities with their cars.  
During the summer of 2006 the group held an informal barbeque that became the founding meet-
ing of the chapter that was named the Hudson Valley Chapter.  The “Founding Fathers” at that first 
meeting were Joe Forte, Steve King, Frank Maderi, Paul Orofino, Victor Paolo, Mark Searle and 
Peter Sweeny.  A preliminary effort to reach out to the ESR and nearby members was done 
through e-mail and face-to-face contacts.  Since that time the Hudson Valley Chapter (HVC) has 
grown to become a collection of nearly three dozen names, addresses and e-mails of FCA mem-
bers from New Jersey to north of the Capital Region. 

 

During the initial formative meetings that included sharing F-1 races at members’ homes, attend-
ing local car shows together and fun drives, the objective of the HVC was to provide an alterna-
tive to track events for FCA members in the southeastern part of New York.  One ESR member, 
Roland Veit, had been holding drives and rallies in the area of Westchester County for a few years 
and the HVC hoped to capitalize on the interest that those events had gained over time.  The loss 
of ESR’s Concours at West Point (U.S. Military Academy) was another reason that the HVC came 
to be.  That show had been in the heart of the Hudson Valley area and was a highlight for the re-
gion.  The Founders of the HVC had hoped to put together a charity concours in the region to 
replace the lost West Point show. 

  

Over the last three years the HVC has engaged in a number of events including participation at 
several local car shows, drives to and participation in parade laps at Lime Rock Park during the 
annual Labor Day Vintage Festival, and a joint ride with the New England Region when they came 
to visit us last year.  However, despite our reliance on the electronic media, many ESR members 
do not know of the existence of the HVC.  More recently, the founders of the HVC have met with 
ESR and National FCA leadership to formulate plans to truly bring the existence of the HVC to 
the attention of the membership.  For the coming year the HVC will be undertaking its first sig-
nature event.  This will be a driving event with a luncheon.  At this time we are attempting to 
reach out to the ESR and other regional FCA members so as to create a basic database of people 
from the area who share the passion of Ferrari.  Ferrari ownership is not required, only enthusi-
asm for the marque.  Please drop us a message with your contact information – name, address, 
phone, e-mail – so that we can keep you apprised of the happenings of the HVC.  You can write to 
us at:  HVCFerrari@aol.com. 
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